From: Maggie Aguilar
Sent: Thursday, March 17, 2022 10:54 AM

Subject: SCAG: Email from Supervisor Carmen Ramirez to Nominating Committee

Dear Members of the Nominating Committee,

Below, please find email communication from Supervisor Carmen Ramirez who has submitted an application for First
Vice President.

We look forward to your participation today.

Best,
Maggie

From: Ramirez, Carmen <Carmen.Ramirez@ventura.org>

Sent: Thursday, March 17, 2022 10:14 AM

To: Maggie Aguilar <aguilarm@scag.ca.gov>; Richardson, Rex <Rex.richardson@longbeach.gov>
Cc: David Pollock <davidpollock805@gmail.com>

Subject: Re my application to be Nominated for First Vice President of SCAG

Good morning Maggie and Chair Rex,

Would you please let me know if | can send this message to the full Nominating Committee or how | can do it?

Today the Nominating committee meets at 4:00. Ordinarily | would attend via zoom. However | am in travel mode for a
Conference in Yosemite and may not have Internet access later today.

| will attempt to attend and speak to my desire to continue as an officer of SCAG. | do believe in our efforts to bring our
region together in moving towards prosperity of everyone in the SCAG region.

| know there are differences among us and | am committed to working towards solutions that are beneficial to all. Like
most of us | have friends and family in every County and in many cities of our six counties. | know that “one size does
not fit all. “ As a city council member for ten years | am painfully aware of the complications of being a city leader. As a
relatively new County supervisor, | am also aware of the distinct responsibilities of County government.

| would be happy to answer any questions that anyone would have. Thank you for your consideration.

Best wishes,

Carmen

Carmen Ramirez

Supervisor | District 5

800 South Victoria Avenue L#1860
Ventura, CA 93009 | (805)654-2613
Carmen.Ramirez@ventura.org




